# **Arthur Charles Foulke (1894-1934)**

Name: Arthur Charles Foulke<sup>1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11,12,13,14,15,16,17,18,19,20,21,22</sup>

Sex: Male
Nickname: Pete
Custom Id: ID0086

Father: George Foulke (1845-1911)

Mother: Mary Frances Underwood (1853-1935)

Spouse: Inez Iva Everman (1900-1974)



Arthur Charles Foulke, 1930, age 36

ARTHUR

1894 - 1934

2011, 2011 Headstone

# **Individual Events and Attributes**

Birth: 19 Jan 1894 Hamilton County, Indiana, United States 1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,13,14,16,20,21,23,24,25,26

- Birth Date: 17 Jan 1894 [1]

- Birth Date: 19 Jan 1894 [6] [7] [8] [9]

Birth Date: 9 Jan 1894 [5]Birth Date: Jan 1894 [4]

- Birth Place: Hamilton County, Indiana [6] [9]

- Birth Place: Indiana [2] [3] [4]

- Age 6 (1900) [4] - Age 16 (1910) [2] - Age 26 (1920) [3]

- White [1] [2] [3] [4] - Male [1] [2] [3] [4]

### Source List:

[1] Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011, Doc3556.pdf

[2] 1910 US Census, George Foulke Household, Doc4746.pdf

[3] Census, US, 1920, Ross, Robert E., ID0085 Household, Doc6112.pdf (O)

[4] 1900 US Census, George Foulke Household, Acc000756/Doc4745.pdf

[5] Jesse Foulke Ancestry, Doc4826.pdf

[6] Marriage Record, IND, Foulke, Arthur, ID0086 & Inez Everman, ID0087, Doc5827.pdf (O)

[7] Lancaster Family, Bk2930, page 235

[8] Quaker-Foulke Family, Fall Creek mm, Doc5038.pdf, PDF page 7, Image 180

[9] Quaker Meeting Record, Foulke, Underwood Family, West Grove mm, Hamilton County, Indiana, Doc6151.pdf (PDF Page 3,

Record Page 27)

Residence: btw 19 Jan 1894 and 1916 (age George Foulke Farm, Hamilton County, Indiana, United States

0-22)

Alt. Birth: 17 Feb 1894 (age 0) -; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States<sup>11</sup>

Marital Status: 29 Jun 1900 (age 6) Single; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States<sup>3</sup> Son: 29 Jun 1900 (age 6) Arthur Charles Foulke appeared in the census in the household of

George Foulke and Mary Frances Underwood on 29 June 1900 in George Foulke Farm, Hamilton County, Indiana, United States.

Education: frm 1910 to 1930 (age 15-36) Able to read, write and speak English; Hamilton County, Indiana,

United States 13,27,28

1910: Attended School

1920, 1930: Able to read, write and speak English

Marital Status: 20 Apr 1910 (age 16) single; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States<sup>14</sup> Education: 20 Apr 1910 (age 16) did not attend school, can read, write and speak English; Jackson

Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States<sup>14</sup>

Occupation: 20 Apr 1910 (age 16) Not Employed; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States<sup>14</sup> Son: 20 Apr 1910 (age 16) Arthur Charles Foulke appeared in the census in the household of

George Foulke and Mary Frances Underwood on 20 April 1910 in

Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States.

Misc.: Aug 1910 (age 16) visiting with family; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States<sup>29</sup>

Arthur Foulke of Bakers Corner, spent Saturday night and Sunday with Dr. and Mrs. S. C. Phillips. Miss Burnice Phillips is visiting with her grand-parents, George Foulke and wife at Bakers Corner.

Misc.: Aug 1910 (age 16) Arthur had a motorcycle and other family happenings; Hamilton

County, Indiana, United States<sup>30</sup>

Parents: 13 Apr 1911 (age 17) Guardianship: frm 20 Nov 1911 to 12 Feb 1915

frm 20 Nov 1911 to 12 Feb 1915 (age 17-21)

death of father; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States Wainwright Trust appointed as Guardian for Arthur; Hamilton County,

Indiana, United States 12,31,32,33,34

-Guardianship for Arthur Foulke::

Hamilton County, Indiana Circuit Court Cause # G-1635 [1] [3] [4, pdf page 8] [5]
Guardian: Wainwright Trust Co. [Noblesville, Indiana] [1] [2] [3] [4, pdf p 8] [5]

- 20 Nov 1911: [3]

- 23 Nov 1911: Request and Appointment of Guardian [1] [3] [4, pdf page 8]
- Guardian choice requested by Arthur Foulke [1] [3, pdf page 2] [4, PDF Page 8]

- Reason for Guardianship: Minor Son of George Foulke, ID0076, Deceased [3, pdf page 3]

Personal Property Value 23 Nov 1911: \$1200.00 [3, pdf page 3]
 Personal Property Value 9 Feb 1915: \$1472.58 [3, pdf page 6]

-12 Feb 1915:: [5]

Guardian files Final Report [3 PDF page 6-9] [5] Guardian reports that ward has arrived at 21 years of age

Guardian paid Arthur Foulke \$1,472.58

Final Report accepted Guardian discharged

-Question:: Why was Arthur put under Guardianship since his mother was still living?

### -Source List::

[1] Court Record, Foulke, Arthur, ID0086 (Guardianship Appointment, 23 Nov 1911), Doc3486.pdf (O)

[2] Newspaper Article, Sheridan News, 1 Dec 1911, Doc4573.pdf

[3] Court Record, Foulke, Arthur, ID0086, (Guardianship, 1911-1915), Doc6113.pdf (O)

[4] Foulke, George, ID0076 (Estate) and Arthur Foulke, ID0086 (Guardianship) OB 48, Doc6169.pdf (D)

[5] Foulke, Arthur, ID0086 (Guardianship, OB 51), Doc6171.pdf

Religion: Aug 1914 (age 20) -; West Grove mm, Hamilton County, Indiana, United States<sup>35</sup>

West Grove mm:

Location:

-

Coordinates:

- 40°6'54"N, 86°6'51.12"W

Religion: 24 Nov 1915 (age 21) Requested membership; West Grove mm, Hamilton County, Indiana,

United States<sup>11,36</sup>

West Grove mm:

Location:

-

Religion:

**Coordinates**: - 40°6'54"N, 86°6'51.12"W

25 Nov 1915 (age 21) Received into Membership by R; West Grove mm, Hamilton County,

Indiana, United States<sup>21</sup>

West Grove mm:

Location:

#### Coordinates:

- 40°6'54"N, 86°6'51.12"W

Mar 1916 (age 22) Witness: Arthur Charles Foulke Family visiting in March 1916.

Residence: Apr 1916 (age 22) Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States<sup>37</sup>

Occupation: 5 Jun 1917 (age 23) Machinist; Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States<sup>26</sup>

- Employer: Schaffer Bros. Garage

Physical 5 Jun 1917 (age 23) Medium build, Blue Eyes and black hair; Hamilton County, Indiana,

United States<sup>26</sup>

Description: Residence: 5 Jun 1917 (age 23) Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States<sup>26</sup> WW1 13,26,38,39,40,41,42,43,44,45,46,47,48,49,50,51,52,53,54,55,56,57,58,59 Military Service: 20 Sep 1917 (age 23)

It appears that Arthur spent his entire enlistment at Camp Taylor, Louisville, Kentucky, but was sent to Fort Leavenworth after his trial in 1918.

> Note: According to an article that appeared in the Noblesville Ledger in Sept 1940 Arthur may have served at Camp Taylor, Kentucky at the same time that Wendell Willkie served there during WW 1. Arthur is listed among the Hamilton County boys. The list indicates they also went to France. As far as I know Arthur never went to France. Doc4589.pdf

#### Timeline:

5 June 1917: - WW 1 Draft Card (Acc000831/Doc2543.pdf)

13 June 1917: Jackson Township Registrations (Doc4585.pdf)

14 June 1917: "The Exemption Claims of Fifty-Eight Boys Denied"

- Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Tuesday, 14 Aug 1917, page 1, Col. and Page 6, Col. 2 and 3. Doc4547.pdf

17 July 1917: "Official Registration Numbers"

- Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 17 July 1917, page 2, Col. 2 & 3

21 July 1917: News Article: "Order of Call ..." Col. 5: "154-1114 Arthur Foulke." (Doc2127.pdf)

24 July 1917: News Article "List Local Boys Who Expect to Be Called First", Doc4553.pdf

9 Aug 1917: News Article: "Result of Examination of Drafted Men in State" (Doc2128.pdf)

Col. 3: "160-1,114, Arthur Foulke, Cicero"

15 Aug 1917: News Article: "RESULT OF EXAMINATION OF DRAFTED MEN IN STATE"

Listed: Arthur Foulke, Cicero. (Doc2129.pdf)

17 Aug 1917: News Article "Result of Examination of Drafted Men in the State" (Doc2130.pdf)

22 Aug 1917: News Article: "Exemption Denied" (Doc2131)

27 Aug 1917: Newspaper Article, Exemptions - Arthur Foulke. (Doc2131.pdf)

Col. 3: Arthur Foulke, of Cicero

asked to be exempted on the ground that they are members of a well-organized religious sect. whose existing creed forbids its members from participation in war

The board denied the claims of these men, but will notify the local boards that these registrants should not be compelled to serve in any capacity except that which has been declared by the President to be noncombatant.

30 Aug 1917: News Article: More Boys Accepted For Service, (Doc4577.pdf)

20 Sept 1917: Enlisted Camp Taylor, Kentucky (Bk3934, page 32 - Online Page 57/77) - [1]

Nov 1917: Private at Camp Taylor, KY -

- Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Friday, 9 Nov 1917, page 6, Col. 1, 2, 3. Ph11981-032.jpg

21 May 1918: Newspaper Article, "Hoosiers on Trial" Arthur Foulke (Doc2132.pdf)

27 Sept 1918: Discharged Camp Taylor Kentucky (Bk3602, page 32 - Online Page 57/77) - [1]

Nov 1918: Sentenced to Fort Leavenworth [3]

March 1919: Held at Fort Leavenworth [2]

1930: Veteran, WW

\_\_\_\_\_

[1] Foulke, Arthur, private, son of Mary and George Foulke. Born Jan. 19, 1894 in Hamilton Co. Enlisted Sept. 20, 1917 at Camp

Taylor, Ky.,

assigned 325th Bat. B. F. A. Discharged Sept 27, 1918 at Camp Taylor.

(Source: 1922 Hamilton County Plat Book, Page 32)

[2] The Friend, 6 March 1919, page 456

[3] The Friend, 7 Nov 1918, page 235

Residence: Jan 1920 (age 25-26) George Foulke Farm, Hamilton County, Indiana, United States<sup>20</sup>

Living in the Robert and Sarah Ross Household

- Head of Household: Robert Ross [1

- Relation to Head of Household: Brother-in-law [1]

[1] Census, US, 1920, Ross, Robert E., ID0085 Household, Doc6112.pdf (O)

\_\_\_\_\_

Marital Status: Jan 1920 (age 25-26) Single; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States<sup>20</sup> Brother-in-law: Jan 1920 (age 25-26) Arthur Charles Foulke appeared in the census in the household of

Robert Earl Ross and Sarah Foulke in January 1920 in George Foulke

Farm, Hamilton County, Indiana, United States.

Residence: bef 17 Apr 1920 (age 26) Cicero, Hamilton, Indiana, United States<sup>16</sup>

Occupation: 1920 (age 25-26) Automobile Expert; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States<sup>20</sup>

- Occupation: Automobile Expert [1]

- Home Garage [1]

[1] Census, US, 1920, Ross, Robert E., ID0085 Household, Doc6112.pdf (O)

Occupation: 17 Apr 1920 (age 26) Automobile Repairer; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States<sup>16</sup>

Residence: 1920 (age 25-26) Cicero, Hamilton, Indiana, United States<sup>22</sup>

Address: R 2, Cicero [1]

SourceList:

[1] 1920 Noblesville, Hamilton County, Indiana Directory, Page 230 - Bk4433/ Doc6568. Transcription.odt

Occupation: Jan 1921 (age 26-27) Employee; Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States<sup>60</sup>

Employer: Kellams Garage

Misc.: Jun 1921 (age 27) Surprise Party for Mrs. Alma Mitchener; Hamilton County, Indiana,

United States<sup>61</sup>

Surprise Birthday party for Alma's 40th birthday

Travel: 23 Jan 1923 (age 29) attended a tractor show; Elwood, Madison, Indiana, United States<sup>62</sup>

Illness: Mar 1923 (age 29) flu; Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States<sup>63</sup>

Occupation: frm May 1923 to Jan 1924 (age Employee; Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States 64,65,66

29-30)

- Employer: Ilg Car and Tractor Co.

- The spelling is capital i l g - Owner seems to be Edward Ilg

Medical: 8 May 1923 (age 29) injury to his left eye; Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States<sup>65</sup>

Employer: Llg Car and Tractor Co.

Misc.: 8 Jul 1924 (age 30) Mr. and Mrs. Foulke at Riverwood; Tipton, Tipton, Indiana, United

States<sup>67</sup>

Residence: Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States 15,18 Mar 1927 (age 33)

- Residence: Arcadia, Indiana [1]

SourceList:

[1] Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary F., ID0078 (Sale of Farm, Nov 1927), Doc4582.pdf

Witness: 24 Sep 1928 (age 34) Arthur Charles Foulke Named in suit filed by Robert E. Ross on 24

September 1928 in Hamilton County, Indiana, United States.

Misc.: Nov 1928 (age 34) lot in Arcadia; Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States<sup>68</sup>

> Arthur Foulke to Mae Brooks, lot in Arcadia \$2. Mae Brooks to Arthur Foulke, lot in Arcadia \$2. [1]

SourceList:

[1] Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 14 Nov 1928, Page 1, Col. 6. Doc4583.pdf

Occupation: 1929 (age 34-35) Auto repairman; Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United

States 10,11,13,23,69,70,71,72,73

Employer: Foulke & Long Garage

- I think Foulke & Long Garage was located at the SW corner of E. Main and S. East Streets in Arcadia - It is shown to be a building

measuring 11 x 8 feet with Concrete Floor and C. B. Cols - [1]

- Arthur "Pete" Foulke and Elmer Long

SourceList:

[1] Sanborn Map, Arcadia Indiana, 1933, Doc6561.pdf

Misc.: Circuit Court Case Dismissed; Hamilton County, Indiana, United 2 Apr 1929 (age 35)

States<sup>74</sup>

Arthur Foulke and others vs. George Stottlemeyer

the Lions Club; Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States 11,23,75,76,77,78,79 Membership: btw Nov 1930 and 1934 (age

36-40)

- Treasurer, 1931

and friends attended; Chicago, Cook, Illinois, United States 80,81,82 Travel: frm 25 Oct 1933 to 26 Oct 1933

(age 39)

- Event: Century of Progress

\_83,84,85 Biography:

the Masons; Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States<sup>11,23</sup> Membership: Occupation:

Automobile Repairer<sup>86</sup>

Apr 1920: Automobile Repairer

George B. Foulke and Mary Frances Underwood  $^{\!\scriptscriptstyle 3,4,8,14,16,21,32,87,88}$ Parents:

- Father: George Foulke [2] [3] [4] [6, pdf page 3] [7]

- Mother: Mary Frances Underwood Foulke [3] [5]

- Mother: Francis Foulke [7]

- Son of head of household [1] [2]

SourceList:

[1] 1900 US Census, George Foulke Household, Acc000756/Doc4745.pdf

[2] 1910 US Census, George Foulke Household, Acc000757/Doc4746.pdf

[3] Marriage Record, IND, Foulke, Arthur, ID0086 & Inez Everman, ID0087, Doc5827.pdf (O)

[4] Obituary, George Foulke, Doc5000.pdf

[5] Prairie Farmers Directory, Bk4205, page 64

[6] Court Record, Foulke, Arthur, ID0086, (Guardianship, 1911-1915), Doc6113.pdf (O)

[7] Quaker Meeting Record, Foulke, Underwood Family, West Grove mm, Hamilton County, Indiana, Doc6151.pdf (PDF Page 3,

Record Page 27)

FSFT#: **KPQ6-MNY** 

Religion: -; Fall Creek mm, Madison County, Indiana, United States<sup>6</sup>

FOULK (crossed out), Arthur b 1-19-1894 [1]

Source List:

[1] Quaker-Foulke Family, Fall Creek mm, Doc5038.pdf, PDF page 7, Image 180

\_\_\_\_\_\_

# - Fall Creek mm:

#### Location:

- Near Pendleton, Madison County, Indiana
- Physical location: PENDLETON 46064, 1794 W. S.R. 38, S.23, T.18N, R.7E

# Coordinates:

- 39°59'36.13"N, 85°42'26.93"W

\_

#### WebTags:

- QuakerMeetings.com: https://www.quakermeetings.com/Plone/meeting\_view?anID=1938

#### Notes:

- Date granted: 1839/09/07
- Date of first meeting: 1839/11/14
- Current Status: ACTIVE
- News Article: 18 June 2017, Herald Bulletin (Anderson, Indiana), page D3 "Few Changes at Quaker Meeting" Doc4277.pdf

- Arthur Foulke [1, p 13] [2, pdf page 2]

Signature:

SourceList:
[1] Court Record, Foulke, Mary Frances Underwood, ID0078 (Guardianship, 1926-1936), Doc6101.pdf, (O)

[2] Court Record, Foulke, Arthur, ID0086, (Guardianship, 1911-1915), Doc6113.pdf

Misc.:

14 Nov 1933 (age 39)

Resignation of Guardianship of his Mother; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States<sup>89</sup>

The burden of attending to the business of this trust and looking after the farm, advancing money and making reports has required so much time and attention that this guardian desires to be relieved of such burden and hereby tenders his resignation as such guardian. [1, p 52]

Said guardian would further show that he has served as guardian for nearly seven years and ha never heretofore made any charge for services and expenses. That he has incurred a large amount of expense in looking after the business of said trust and believes that his services and expenses incurred as such guardian are of the reasonable value of \$700.00. [1, p 52]

[1] Court Record, Foulke, Mary Frances Underwood, ID0078 (Guardianship, 1926-1936), Doc6101.pdf,

Education:

-20

- Able to read, write and speak English [1]

### SourceList:

[1] Census, US, 1920, Ross, Robert E., ID0085 Household, Doc6112.pdf

Death:

6 Jun 1934 (age 40)

Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States 7,8,10,11,24,84,90,91,92,93,94

Cause: 130pm of Suicide

- Death Date: 6 June 1934 [1]

- Death Time: 130 pm [1]

- Death Place: Arcadia, Indiana [1]

- Death Place: At Home [1]

- Death Cause: Suicide [1]

From Image:

Indiana State Board of Health/Certificate of Death (Coroners)

Registered No. 27348

Place of Death: Arcadia, Jackson Township, Hamilton County

Name: Arthur Charles Foulke, Arcadia, Ind.

White, male, married

Wife: Inez Foulke

Birth: 17 June 1894, Indiana, Age: 40y 4m 19d

Occupation: Garage Mechanic, last day worked: 6 June 1934 - Total Years: 15

Father: George Foulke, born Indiana [Ohio] Mother: Mary Underwood, born Indiana Informant: Mrs. Inez Foulke, Arcadia, Ind Place of Burial: Sheridan, Ind. - 8 June 1934 Undertaker: Raymond B. Shaffer, Arcadia, Ind.

Was the body embalmed: Yes Coroner's Certificate of Death Date of Death: 6 June 1934

Per inquest he died at 130pm from suicide by firearms - 12 gauge shot gun

Autopsy: No

If death was due to external causes (violence) fill in also the following:

Accident, suicide, or homicide? Suicide

Date of Injury: 6 June 1934 Where: in home Arcadia, Ind. Manner of injury: 12 gauge shot gun Nature of injury: Shot top of head off

Was disease or injury in any way related to occupation of deceased?: No

Signed: C. M. Donahue, M.D., 7 June 1934, Carmel, Ind.

#### Source List:

[1] Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011, Doc3556.pdf

Burial: 8 Jun 1934

Crown View Cemetery, Hamilton County, Indiana, United

States<sup>7,9,11,23,90,95</sup>

Burial Date: 8 June 1934 [1]Cemetery: Crown View CemeteryCemetery: Sheridan, Indiana [1]

- Plot: Sec. B [2]

## SourceList:

[1] Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011, Doc3556.pdf [2] Find a Grave Memorial, Arthur "Pete" Foulke

Probate:

btw 9 Jun 1934 and 15 Apr 1936 Hamilton County, Indiana, United States<sup>96,97</sup>

- 25 June 1934: Notice of Administration [1] - 15 April 1936: Final Settlement of Estate [2]

### SourceList:

[1] News Article, Ph11983-002.jpg[2] News Article, Ph11990.jpg

# Marriage

Spouse: Inez Iva Everman (1900-1974) Children: Helen Irene Foulke (1922-2007)

Marriage Licence: 17 Apr 1920 (age 26)<sup>16,98</sup> Marriage: 17 Apr 1920 (age 26)

Putnam County, Indiana, United States<sup>13,21,23,75,90,98,99,100,101</sup>

First Marriage for both [1]License Date: 17 Apr 1920 [1]Marriage Date: 17 Apr 1920 [1]

Marriage Place: Putnam County, Indiana [1]Marriage Place: Hamilton County, Indiana [2]

- Official: Levi Marshall [1]

- Witness: Mrs. Henrietta Everman and Robert E. Ross [1]

Source List:



Daughter: Helen Irene Foulke, 1940, age 18

[1] Marriage Record, IND, Foulke, Arthur, ID0086 & Inez Everman, ID0087, Doc5827.pdf (O) [2] Quaker Meeting Record, Foulke, Underwood Family, West Grove mm, Hamilton County, Indiana, Doc6151.pdf (PDF Page 3, Record Page 27) (O)

1930, 1930 US Census

Residence (family): c. 1921 (age 26-27) Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United

States 11,23,60

Children (Family): 22 Jan 1922 (age 28) birth of Helen Irene

Residence (family): 2 Apr 1923 (age 29) Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States 102

- Residence: A. E. Martz Bungalow

Misc. (Fam): 23 Sep 1923 (age 29) -; Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States<sup>103</sup>

"Arcadia: Mrs. Foulke [Mary Frances Underwood Foulke, ID0078] of Bakers Corner is visiting with her son Arthur Foulke and

family."

Travel (Fam): Jun 1926 (age 32) camping trip to Southern Indiana; Indiana, United States<sup>104</sup>

Residence (family): Dec 1928 (age 34) Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States<sup>89</sup>

- Inez I. Foulke of Arcadia, Indiana [1, p 19]

SourceList:

[1] Court Record, Foulke, Mary Frances Underwood, ID0078 (Guardianship, 1926-1936), Doc6101.pdf,

Census (family): 1930 (age 35-36) Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States<sup>13</sup>

From Image:

1] Arthur Foulke - 38 Yr old white male Married - value of real estate: 2000 -- Owned home -- Does not live on a farm - Had radio set - Able to read, write and speak English - Occupation: Auto Repairman - at an Auto Repair Shop - Military: Indicated to be a veteran of WW - He and both his parents were born in Indiana -

2] Inez Foulke - 29 yr old white female - Married -- 20 yrs old when first married - Able to read, write and speak English - Born in Indiana - Father born in Missouri - Mother born in Indiana - No occupation -

3] Helen I. Foulke - Daughter - 8 yr old white female - single - Attended school during the year - She and her parents were born in Indiana

Property (Fam): 1930 (age 35-36) a house valued at \$2000; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States<sup>13</sup> Misc. (Fam): 31 Aug 1930 (age 36) Holliday Reunion; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States<sup>105</sup> Misc. (Fam): Sep 1930 (age 36) Family Visitations; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States<sup>106</sup>

Misc. (Fam): Mar 1931 (age 37) Attended Church Function<sup>107</sup>

Residence (family): Oct 1931 (age 37) Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States<sup>108</sup>

on a farm

# EXCHANGED FARM HOMES

Much Moving Reported In Northern Part of the County

ARCADIA, Ind., Oct. 3.---Three failies exchanged farm residences Saturday, when Glen Gunning and family moved to the farm known as the Lewis homestead a few miles west of Arcadia; Arthur Foulke and family moved on the W. G. Jones farm, southwest of Arcadia, and W. G. Jones to the place vacated by Mr. Gunning near Buffalo Corner. The three men had exchanged or traded the Foulke farm of 115 acres which is well improved. [1]

SourceList

[1] Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 3 Oct 1931, Page 4, Col. 4. Doc4587.pdf

Misc. (Fam): Dec 1932 (age 38) attended a Lion's Club Function; Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United

States<sup>76</sup>

- Address: Salem Methodist Church

Misc. (Fam): Mar 1933 (age 39) attended the show; Tipton, Tipton, Indiana, United States<sup>109</sup>

Misc. (Fam): 19 Dec 1933 (age 39) Lions Club Meeting; Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States<sup>110</sup>

- Place: Lions Club Rooms above the Ideal Cafe

Biography (Family): Newspaper Articles - Doc4541.txt

Doc4541.txt

Property (Fam): 29 Jan 1934 (age 40) Offer to purchase; George Foulke Farm, Hamilton County, Indiana,

United States89

29 Jan 1934:

- Offer to purchase George Foulke Farm by Arthur & Inez I. Foulke [1, p 75]

- Offer Price: \$8,080.00 upon condition that they be permitted to apply certain claims and accounts upon said purchase price ... but while the same was pending and before the same had been acted upon by this court said Arthur Foulke died and his widow, Inez I. Foulke, withdrew said offer of purchase ... [1, p 75, 76]

#### SourceList

[1] Court Record, Foulke, Mary Frances Underwood, ID0078 (Guardianship, 1926-1936), Doc6101.pdf, Doc Page (O)

## **Individual Note 1**

- Name: Arthur Charles Foulke [1] [2]

- Name: Arthur Foulke [3] [6] [7] [8] [9] [10] [12] [13] [14] [15] [16] [17] [18] [19] [20] [21]

- Name: Arthur Foulk [11]
- Name: Pete Foulke [4] [5]

- Male [6] [7] [9] [13]

- White [6] [7] [9] [13]

# **Source List:**

- [1] Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011, Doc3556.pdf
- [2] Hamilton County, Indiana Cemetery Database
- [3] U.S. Hinshaw Index to Selected Ouaker Records 1680-1940
- [4] Obituary "[Shoots] Head Off With Shotgun",
- [5] Obituary "Foulke Funeral"
- [6] 1900 US Census, George Foulke Household, Acc000756/Doc4745.pdf
- [7] 1910 US Census, George Foulke Household, Acc000757/Doc4746.pdf
- [8] Jesse Foulke Ancestry, Doc4826.pdf
- [9] Marriage Record, IND, Foulke, Arthur, ID0086 & Inez Everman, ID0087, Doc5827.pdf (O)
- [10] Lancaster Family, Bk2930, page 235
- [11] Quaker-Foulke Family, Fall Creek mm, Doc5038.pdf, PDF page 7, Image 180
- [12] Newspaper Article, Foulke, Arthur, ID0086 (Farm for Rent), Doc5808.pdf (A)
- [13] Census, US, 1920, Ross, Robert E., ID0085 Household, Doc6112.pdf (O)
- [14] Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary F., ID0078 (Guardianship), Doc6069.pdf (A)
- [15] Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary F., ID0078 (Sale of Farm, Nov 1927), Doc4582.pdf (A)
- [16] Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary F., ID0078 (Guardianship, Feb 1928), Doc6070.pdf (A)
- [17] Court Record, Foulke, Mary Frances Underwood, ID0078 (Guardianship, 1926-1936), Doc6101.pdf, (O)
- [18] Court Record, Foulke, Arthur, ID0086 (GuardianShip Appointment, 23 Nov 1911), Doc3486.pdf (O)
- [19] 1930 US Census
- [20] Quaker Meeting Record, Foulke, Underwood Family, West Grove mm, Hamilton County, Indiana, Doc6151.pdf (PDF Page 3, Record Page 27) (O)
- [21] 1920 Noblesville, Hamilton County, Indiana Directory, Page 230 Bk4433/ Doc6568. Transcription.odt

# **Individual Note 2**

Web Tag: Arthur Foulke Family Page

URL: http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Foulke/Arthur-FoulkeID0086-Family.htm

Note:

# **Individual Note 3**

# WebTags:

- 1. Find a Grave Memorial: https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/100928598/arthur-foulke
- 2. FamilySearch Profile: <a href="https://www.familysearch.org/tree/person/details/KPO6-MNY">https://www.familysearch.org/tree/person/details/KPO6-MNY</a>

# **Individual Note 4**

Web Tag: MRM Page

URL: <a href="http://sites.rootsmagic.com/robbhaas2/index.php">http://sites.rootsmagic.com/robbhaas2/index.php</a>

Note:

# **Individual Note 5**

Web Tag: Military Veterans Page

URL: http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Misc/Military Veterans Page.htm#WW 1

Note:

# Sources

- 1. Lucien Marcus Underwood and Howard J Banker, compiler; editor, The Underwood Families of America, vol 2 (Lancaster, Pennsylvania: New Era Publishing Company, 1913, Bk3017), page 478.
- 2. Jesse Foulke Ancestry. Found in the William Francis and Sarah Foulke McShane Family Bible. Handwritten possibly by James William McShane, between 1908 and 1924. Doc4826.pdf.
- 3. Population Schedule, Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana. SD 9, ED 85, Sheet 24A, Stamped Sheet 162, Line 40-46, George Foulke Household. Census Date 29 June 1900. Original NARA Data: T623. www.ancestry.com, accessed 24 Apr 2018. Acc000756/Doc4745.pdf.
- 4. Lancaster, Harry Fred, The Lancaster Family: A History of Thomas and Phebe Lancaster of Bucks County, Pennsylvania (Huntington, Indiana: A J Hoover Printing Company, 1902. Bk2930), page 235.
- 5. Quaker Hinshaw Index, "Hinshaw Index to Selected Quaker Records, 1680-1940", Database Online w/ images, www.ancestry.com, (accessed 28 Aug 2015). George, Francis, and Arthur Foulke. Fall Creek mm, Indiana. Doc3124.pdf.
- 6. "U.S. Hinshaw Index to Selected Quaker Records 1680-1940" (Database Online). Foulke Family, Fall Creek mm, Madison County, Indiana. Original data: Hinshaw, William Wade. William Wade Hinshaw's Index to Unpublished Quaker Records. Swarthmore, Pennsylvania: Friends Historical Library, Swarthmore College. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 13 Jan 2019. Doc5038.pdf, PDF page 7, Image 180.
- 7. Headstone Inscription, Crown View Cemetery. Adams Township, Hamilton County, Indiana. 10 July 2011. Arthur Foulke ID0086. Acc001863/Ph8962-006.
- 8. "Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011" [database on-line]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Death Certificates, 1900–2011. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. Indiana Archives and Records Administration. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 16 June 2016. Arthur Charles Foulke, 6 June 1934. Arcadia, Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana. Doc3556.pdf.
- 9. "Hamilton County, Indiana Cemetery Database" Hamilton East Public Library. http://heplindianaroom.org/cemetery (Accessed 1 Aug 2020), Arthur Charles Foulke Crown View Cemetery, accessed 4 Dec 2014.
- 10. Obituary, "[Shoots] Head Off With Shotgun", Arthur (Pete) Foulke, ID0086. The Tipton Daily Tribune, Tipton, Tipton County, Indiana, 7 June 1934, Page 9. www.findmypast.com, accessed 3 Apr 2013. Acc002602/Doc1534.pdf.
- 11. Ibid. "Foulke Funeral" Arthur Foulke. Tipton Daily Tribune [Tipton, Tipton County, Indiana], Thursday, 7 June 1934, page 8, Col. 6. Newspapers.com, accessed 3 March 2018. Acc001578/Doc0317/Doc4676.pdf.
- 12. "Indiana Wills and Probate Records, 1798-1999". Database Online. Original Data: Indiana County, District and Probate Courts. www.ancestry.com,, Guardianship Record, Arthur Foulke, ID0086, Appointment of Guardian (Wainwright Trust Co.). Court Docket, Hamilton County, Indiana Circuit Court, Probate Order Books, Vol 48, 1911-1912, Page 322. Indiana, U.S., Wills and Probate Records, 1798-1999 [database on-line, w/ Images]. www.ancestry.com (Accessed 17 Aug 2021), Doc3486.pdf.
- 13. 1930 U.S. Census, 1930 U.S. Census: Arcadia, Hamilton County, Indiana. SD 6, ED 10, Sheet 3B, Line 93, Dwelling 99, Family 101, North West St, Arthur Foulke, ID0086 Household. Original Data: NARA, T626, Roll 590, Image 825.0. www.ancestry.com, accessed 10 Jan 2007. Acc000832/Ph2855.jpg.
- 14. George Foulke, ID0076 Household. "United States Census, 1910," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MKGT-W2M: accessed 18 March 2020), Jackson, Hamilton, Indiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) ED 101, sheet 2B, Dwelling 25, family 26, NARA microfilm publication T624 (Washington D.C.:

- National Archives and Records Administration, 1982), roll 353; FHL microfilm 1,374,366. Doc4746.pdf.
- 15. "For Rent". Newspaper Article, Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 10 March 1927, page 7, Col. 4, https://www.newspapers.com/image/353669011/ (Accessed 11 Sept 2020). Doc5808.pdf.
- 16. "Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:K62C-WP8 : 28 Sept 2020), Arthur Foulke and Inez Iva Everman, 17 Apr 1920; citing Putnam, Indiana, United States, Marriage Registration, Indiana Commission on Public Records, Indianapolis; FHL microfilm 005014433. Doc5827.pdf.
- 17. Guardianship of Mary F. Foulke, ID0078 by Arthur Foulke, ID0086. Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 3 Feb 1927, Page 1, Col. 2. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353668648/ (Accessed 5 July 2021), Doc6069.pdf.
- 18. "Notice of Guardian's Sale" Sale of the farm of Mary F. Foulke, ID0078, Nov 1927. Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Friday, Nov 4, 1927, Page 4, Col. 4. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353682789/ (Accessed 6 July 2021), Doc4582.pdf.
- 19. "Court Notes" Guardianship of Mary F. Foulke, ID0078 by Arthur Foulke, ID0086. Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 7 Feb 1928, Page 6, Col. 2. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353671319/ (Accessed 5 July 2012), Doc6070.pdf.
- 20. Ross, Robert, E., ID0085 Household. Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana. SD9, ED 100, Sheet 2A, Cicero & Sheridan Rd, Line 6, Farm, Dwelling & Family 26, Robert Ross Household. NARA: Roll: T625\_435; www.ancestry.com (accessed 13 Aug 2021), Doc6112.pdf.
- 21. "Quaker Meeting Records, 1681-1935", Database Online w/ images, www.ancestry.com, "U.S., Quaker Meeting Records, 1681-1935" [database on-line, w/ images]. Original Data: Earlham College, Richmond, Indiana. West Grove mm Record, page 27, Foulke, Underwood Family, Hamilton, County, Indiana. www.ancestry.com (accessed 3 Oct 2021, Doc6151.pdf.
- 22. City Directory, Indiana, Noblesville, Hamilton County, Indiana, 1920, Bk4433/ Doc6568-Transcription.odt, (1920 Noblesville, Hamilton County, Indiana Directory. "W. H. Hoffman's City Directory of Noblesville, Indiana, 1920, Vol. II" Compiled by The Hoffman Directories, Quincy, Illinois, 1920. https://indianamemory.contentdm.oclc.org/digital/collection/HEPL/id/1294/rec/122, accessed 23 March 2023, Bk4433/ Doc6568-Transcription.odt). Custom Id: Doc6568-Transcription.odt; Indiana Memory, Indiana. Web: https://indianamemory.contentdm.oclc.org/.
- 23. Obituary, "SUICIDE OF A. FOULKE AT ARCADIA, WED.", Novlesville Daily Ledger, Thursday, 7 June 1934, page 1. Acc000877/Doc0783.pdf.
- Database On-line, "Family Data CollectionsIndividual Records". Arthur Foulke. www.ancestry.com, accessed 8 Dec 2006. Acc000740.
- 25. Foulke Family Group Sheets for Edward, Hugh, Samuel, Judah, Jesse and George Families. Created by Myron Foulke Robbins, Sr ID0016. Doc0764.pdf, page 7, George Foulke page.
- 26. Document, Federal US, "World War 1 Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918", Arthur Foulke. Original Information: World War 1 Selective Service System Draft Registration Cards 1917-1918 NARA, M1509. www.ancestry.com, accessed 10 Jan 2007. Acc000831/Doc2543.pdf.
- 27. 1910 US Census, Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana. SD 9, ED 1011, Sheet 2B, Line 65, Dwelling 25, Family 26, George Foulke, ID0076 household. Census Date, 20 Apr 1910. Original NARA Data: Roll: T624\_353; Page: 2B; Enumeration District: 0101; FHL microfilm: 1374366. www.ancestry.com, accessed 26 Apr 2018. Acc000757/Doc4746.pdf.
- 28. 1920 US Census, Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana. SD 9, ED 100, Sheet 2, 26 Jan 1920, Line 6, Family & Dwelling 26, Robert Ross, ID0085 Household. Original Data: NARA, T625, roll 435, Image 1000. www.ancestry.com, accessed 10 Jan 2007. Acc000833/Ph2856.jpg.
- 29. Newspaper Article, The Sheridan News (Sheridan, Indiana), Friday, 26 Aug, 1910, page 5, Col. 3, Doc4554.pdf.
- 30. Ibid. Bakers Corner Sheridan News (Sheridan, Indiana), 26 Aug 1910), Page 7, Col 2. Doc4576.pdf.
- 31. Ibid. The Sheridan News (Sheridan, Indiana), 1 Dec 1911, page 1, Col. 1. Doc4573.pdf.
- 32. Guardianship Records for Arthur Foulke, ID0086. 20 Nov 1911 to 15 Feb 1915. Hamilton County, Indiana Circuit Court, 8 Document Pages. Guardianship Records for Mary Frances Underwood Foulke, ID0078. 2 Feb 1927 to 2 Jan 1936. Hamilton County, Indiana Circuit Court. 113 Document pages. Repository: Microfilm, Hamilton County, Indiana Clerk's Office, Obtained 14 Aug 2021. Doc6113.pdf.
- 33. Court Record, "Indiana, U.S., Wills and Probate Records, 1798-1999" [database on-line]. Hamilton County, Indiana Circuit Court, Order Book, 48, George Foulke, ID0076, Estate: P 36, 147, 198, 232 Arthur Fuolke, ID0086, Guardianship: P 322 www.ancestry.com, accessed 14 Oct 2021, Doc6169.pdf.
- 34. Ibid. "Indiana, U.S., Wills and Probate Records, 1798-1999" [database on-line]. Hamilton County, Indiana Circuit Court, Order Book, 51, Arthur Foulke, ID0086, Guardianship: P 579, www.ancestry.com, accessed 14 Oct 2021, Doc6171.pdf.
- 35. Newspaper Article, Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Tuesday, 11 Aug 1914, page 5, Col 3.
- 36. Database On-line, "U.S., Quaker Meeting Records, 1681-1994", West Grove Monthly Meeting, Monthly Meeting Record, Minutes 1914-1931, Page 24, Meeting 24 Nov 1915, Arthur Foulke. Original Data: Earlham College; Richmond, Indiana; Indiana Yearly Meeting Minutes. www.ancesry.com.
- 37. Newspaper Article, Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 18 April 1916, page 6, Col. 5.
- 38. Web Page, Conscientious\_objector WikiPedia article.

- 39. Walter C Robbins ID0005. Interview 29 Sept 2005. Interviewed by his son, ID0001. Acc001067/Doc0740.pdf, Talks about him being a conscientious Objector during WW 1.
- 40. Newspaper Article, "Order of Call, Registrant's Number, Name and Address" The Indianapolis News (Indianapolis, Indiana), Saturday, 21 July 1917, Page 23, Col. 5, No. 154-1114. http://www.newspapers.com/image/#37337193, accessed 27 Apr 2014. Doc2127.pdf.
- 41. Ibid. "Result of Examination of Drafted Men in the State" The Indianapolis News (Indianapolis, Indiana), 9 Aug 1917, Page 11, Col. 3. http://www.newspapers.com/image/#37337533, Accessed 27 Apr 2014. Doc2128.pdf.
- 42. Ibid. "RESULT OF EXAMINATION OF DRAFTED MEN IN STATE" The Indianapolis News (Indianapolis, Indiana), 15 Aug 1917, Page 10, Col 4. http://www.newspapers.com/image/#37337646, accessed 27 Apr 2014. Doc2129.pdf.
- 43. Ibid. "Result of Examination of Drafted Men in the State" The Indianapolis News (Indianapolis, Indiana), 17 Aug 1917, Page 5, Col. 5. http://www.newspapers.com/image/#37337683, accessed 27 Apr 2014. Doc2130.pdf.
- 44. Ibid. Exemptions Arthur Foulke. The Indianapolis News (Indianapolis, Indiana), 22 Aug 1917, Page 5, Col. 3. http://www.newspapers.com/image/#37337773, accessed 27 Apr 2014. Doc2131.pdf.
- 45. Ibid. "Hoosiers on Trial" Arthur Foulke. The Indianapolis Star (Indianapolis, Indiana), 21 May 1918, Page 3, Col. 3. http://www.newspapers.com/image/#7007549, Accessed 27 Apr 2014. Doc2132.pdf.
- 46. Book: Atlas and Plat Book of Hamilton County Indiana. Noblesville, Indiana: The Enterprise Printing and Publishing Co/Noblesville Daily Ledger, 1922. Bk3602, Book Page 32 Online Page 57/77. Honor Roll of Hamilton County Indiana: Those Who Served in the U.S. Naval and Military Froces During the War [WW 1], Arthur Foulke, ID0086.
- 47. Web Page, "Camp Taylor, Louisville" WW 1 military base, Louisville, Kentucky. www.wikipedia.com, accessed 2 Dec 2014.
- 48. Book, The Friend: a religious and literary journal. Robert Smith, Editor. Philadelphia, PA: Richardson, Page 235, 7 Nov 1918 and Page 456, 6 March 1919. Accessed Digital Version, 23 Sept 2015. Bk3975, Google Books.
- 49. Web Page, United States Disciplinary Barracks (Fort Leavenworth, Kansas). https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United\_States\_Disciplinary\_Barracks.
- 50. Newspaper Article, Local Exemption List Expected to Go Very High. Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 4 Aug 1917, Page 1, Col. 7. Arthur Foulke, ID0086. Doc4542.pdf.
- 51. Ibid. Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Friday, 17 Aug 1917, Page 1, Col. 3 and Page 6, Col. Doc4544.pdf.
- 52. Ibid. Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Friday, 17 Aug 1917, Page 1, Col. 3 and Page 6, Col. Doc4545.pdf.
- 53. Ibid. Official Registration Numbers. Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 17 July 1917, page 2, Col. 2 & 3.
- 54. Ibid. LOCAL BOYS WHO ARE AT CAMP TAYLOR. Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Friday, 9 Nov 1917, page 6, Col. 1, 2, 3. Ph11981-032.jpg.
- 55. Ibid. "The Exemption Claims of Fifty-Eight Boys Denied" Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana),. Tuesday, 14 Aug 1917, page 1, Col. 5, page 6, Col 2 and 3. Arthur Foulke, ID0086. Doc4547.pdf.
- 56. Ibid. "List Local Boys Who Expect to Be Called First", Arthur Foulke. Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 24 July 1917, Page 1, Col. 1 and Page 5, Col. 4. Doc4553.pdf.
- 57. Ibid. "More Boys Accepted for Service" Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 30 Aug 1917, Page 6, Col. 5. Doc4577.pdf.
- 58. Ibid. "Jackson Township Registrations" Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 13 June 1917, page 4, Col. 3, 4. Doc4585.pdf.
- 59. Ibid. "Comment" Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 12 Sept 1940, page 1, Col. 1 and page 4, col. 2. Newspapers.com, accessed 16 Jan 2018. Doc4589.pdf.
- 60. Ibid. "Arcadia Notes" Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 12 Jan 1921, page 2, Col. 4. Newspapers.com, accessed 16 Jan 2018. Doc4590.pdf.
- 61. Ibid. "Surprise Party" Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Tuesday, 21 June 1921, Page 3, Col. 5. Doc4558.pdf.
- 62. Ibid. "Arcadia News Items" Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 25 Jan 1923, page 2, Col. 5. Newspapers.com, accessed 15 Jan 2018, Doc4588.pdf.
- 63. Ibid. Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 1 March 1923, page 8, Col 2.
- 64. Ibid. Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Thursday, 3 Jan 1924, Page 6, Col. 4, Doc4550.pdf.
- 65. Ibid. "Steel in his Eye" Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Friday, 11 May 1923, Page 1, Col. 1, Doc4557.pdf.
- 66. Ibid. "Arcadia News Items" Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana) Thursday, 29 March 1923, page 14, Col. 5. Doc4578.pdf.
- 67. Ibid. Mr & Mrs Arthur Foulke. Tipton Daily Tribune, Friday, 18 July 1924, page 6, 3rd col, 3rd paragraph. accessed 16 Jan 2011. Acc001579/Doc0318.pdf.
- 68. Ibid. Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 14 Nov 1928, Page 1, Col. 6. Doc4583.pdf.
- 69. Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001. 22 Sept 2005. Acc000523/Doc0551.pdf, pages 2, 3, 4, 11.
- 70. Newspaper Article, Newspaper ads for Foulke & Long, Arcadia. Tipton Daily Tribune, Thursday 4 July 1929, page 6, col 8 (2 Ads). Acc001580/Doc0319.pdf.

- 71. Ibid. Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 26 Feb 1929, page 1, Col. 8. Doc4580.pdf.
- 72. Ibid. Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana) 27 Feb 1929, page 3, Col. 4. Doc4581.pdf.
- 73. *Map, Indiana, Hamilton County, Arcadia, 1933, (Sanborn Map), Doc6561.pdf,* (Sanborn Map of Arcadia, Hamilton County, Indiana, 1933). https://www.loc.gov/resource/g4094am.g4094am\_g022541933/? sp=1&st=image&r=0.184,-0.029.0.826.0.477.0 (accessed 21 March 2023). Doc6561.pdf). Custom Id: Doc6561.pdf;
- 74. Newspaper Article, Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Wednesday, 3 Apr 1929, page 1, Col. 4.
- 75. Ibid. "The Members of the Lions Club---" Tipton Daily Tribune, Friday, 16 Dec 1932, page 7, Col 7, 8. Acc001581/Doc0320.pdf.
- 76. Tipton Daily Tribune, Tipton, Tipton County, Indiana, 16 Dec 1932, page 7, Col 7 and 8. Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Foulke and daughter Helen. http://www.newspapers.com/image/#14849199, accessed 4 Apr 2013. Acc002607/Doc1539.pdf.
- 77. Ibid. 22 Dec 1933, page 3, Col. 5, Par. 3, Lions Club, Arthur Foulke. http://www.newspapers.com/image/#857582, accessed 4 Apr 2013. Acc002615.
- 78. Newspaper Article, SOWERS NEW HEAD ARCADIA LION CLUB. Noblesville Ledger, (Noblesville, Indiana), 16 Sept 1931, Page 1, Col. 6. Ph11981-030.jpg.
- 79. Ibid. "Rev. Lutes Head New Lions Club at Arcadia" Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 14 Nov 1930, page 7, Col. 4. Doc4574.pdf.
- 80. Tipton Daily Tribune, Tipton, Tipton County, Indiana, 30 Oct 1933, Page 5, Col. 6,, Arcadia, Arthur Foulke, Century of Progress, Chicago. http://www.newspapers.com/image/#855888, accessed 4 Apr 2013. Acc002613.
- 81. Newspaper Article, Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 31 Oct 1933, page 2, Col. 5. Doc4579.pdf.
- 82. Web Page, Wikipedia page (https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Century\_of\_Progress).
- 83. Walter C Robbins ID0005. Interview 29 Sept 2005. Interviewed by his son, ID0001. Acc001067/Doc0740.pdf.
- 84. Interview Walter Clifton Robbins ID0005 20 Mar 2007. Taped while driving in a car. Acc000875/Doc0883.pdf.
- 85. Web Page, RobbHaas, Arthur Foulke Page www.robbhaasfamily.com/Foulke/Arthur-FoulkeID0086-Family.htm.
- 86. Database On-line, "Indiana, Marriages, 1811-1959," index and images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/K62C-WP8: accessed 05 Feb 2014), Arthur Foulke and Inez Iva Everman, 1920. Original Data: Putnam County, Indiana, Page 11. Acc003124.
- 87. Obituary, "Pioneer Resident Dead: George Foulke Died From Complication of Diseases" Sheridan News, (Sheridan, Hamilton County, Indiana), 21 Apr 1911, page 1, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353586193, accessed 11 Dec 2018. Doc5000.pdf.
- 88. Prairie Farmer's directory of Hamilton County, Indiana. Chicago, Illinois: Prairie Farmer Publishing Company, 1919. Bk4205,
- 89. Guardianship Records for Mary Frances Underwood Foulke, ID0078. 2 Feb 1927 to 2 Jan 1936. Hamilton County, Indiana Circuit Court. 113 Document pages. Repository: Microfilm, Hamilton County, Indiana Clerk's Office, Obtained 5 Aug 2021. Doc6101.pdf.
- 90. Information Obtained from Myron Foulke Robbins, Sr., ID0016, Source Unknown.
- 91. Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001. 22 Sept 2005. Acc000523/Doc0551.pdf, page 3, 4, 11.
- 92. Tipton Daily Tribune, Tipton, Tipton County, Indiana, 7 June 1946, page 2, Col. 4, "From the Early Files", Arthur Foulke. http://www.newspapers.com/image/#14994630, accessed 4 Apr 2013. Acc002616.
- 93. Obituary, "SUICIDE OF A. FOULKE AT ARCADIA, WED.", Noblesville Daily Ledger, Thursday, 7 June 1934, page 1. Acc000877/Doc0783.pdf.
- 94. Ibid. "Ends Life with Shotgun" he Indianapolis News (Indianapolis, Indiana), 7 June 1934, page 4, Col. 7. Ph11981-021.jpg.
- 95. Find a Grave Memorial, Foulke, Arthur, ID0086. Find a Grave, database and images (https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/100928598/arthur-foulke: accessed 02 July 2023), memorial page for Arthur "Pete" Foulke (19 Jan 1894–6 Jun 1934), Find a Grave Memorial ID 100928598, citing Crown View Cemetery, Sheridan, Hamilton County, Indiana, USA; Maintained by RobbHaas (contributor 47499592).
- 96. Newspaper Article, Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 25 June 1934, page 4, Col. 6 Ph11983-002.jpg.
- 97. Ibid. Arthur Foulke, Probate Notice. Noblesville Ledger (Noblesvile, Indiana), Saturday, 28 March 1936, page 2, Col. 4. Ph11990.jpg.
- 98. Marriage Record, Marriage License Application. "Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:K62C-WP8: 8 Nov 2018), Arthur Foulke and Inez Iva Everman, 17 Apr 1920; citing Putnam, Indiana, United States, various county clerk offices, Indiana; FHL microfilm 1,315,794. Doc4933.pdf.
- 99. Database On-line, "Family Data Collections-Individual Records". Arthur Foulke. www.ancestry.com, accessed 8 Dec 2006. Acc000740.
- 100. Ibid. "Indiana Marrage Collection, 1800-1941, Arthur Foulke, Inez I Everman, 17 Apr 1920. Original Data: Putnam County, Indiana, Index to Marriage Records 1850-1920 Part One A-G I, Original record lecated in the County Clerk's Offi; Book: 17;OS Page: 11. www.ancestry.com, accessed 17 Jan 2011. Acc001586.

- 101. Obituary, "Foulke Funeral" Arthur Foulke. Tipton Daily Tribune [Tipton, Tipton County, Indiana], Thursday, 7 June 1934, page 10, Col. 6. http://tiptonpl.newspaperarchive.com/, accessed 16 Jan 2011. Acc001578/Doc0317.pdf.
- 102. Newspaper Article, "Arcadia" Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 5 Apr 1923, Page 7, Col 2. Newspapers.com, accessed 16 Jan 2018.
- 103. Ibid. Tipton Daily Tribune (Tipton, Tipton County, Indiana), 22 Sept 1923, page 3. www.worldvitalrecords.com, accessed 31 March 2012. Acc002125.
- 104. Ibid. Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Friday, 4 June 1926, Page 5, Col 3.
- 105. Ibid. "Holliday Reunion" Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 6 Sept 1930, page 4, Col. 6, Doc4584.pdf.
- 106. Ibid. Bakers Corner: Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 5 Sept 1930, page 3, Col. 7. Doc4572.pdf.
- 107. Tipton Daily Tribune, Tipton, Tipton County, Indiana, 9 March 1931, page 7, Col. 7, Par. 3, Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Foulke. http://www.newspapers.com/image/#4954799, accessed 3 Apr 2013. Acc002606/Doc1538, A.pdf.
- 108. Newspaper Article, "Exchanged Farm Homes" Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 3 Oct 1931, Page 4, Col. 4. Newspapers.com, accessed 15 Jan 2018. Doc4587.pdf.
- 109. Tipton Daily Tribune, Tipton, Tipton County, Indiana, 30 March 1933, page 3, Col. 7, Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Foulke and daughter Helen. http://www.newspapers.com/image/#567078, accessed 4 Apr 2013. Acc002611.
- 110. Newspaper Article, Lions Club Meeting, Tipton, Tipton County, Indiana. Arthur Foulke, ID0086. Tipton Tribune (Tipton, Tipton County, Indiana), 22 Dec 1933, Page 3, Col 5. http://www.newspapers.com/image/#857582 accessed 17 Sept 2013. Acc002943.

# **Bibliography**

- "For Rent". Newspaper Article, Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 10 March 1927, page 7, Col. 4, https://www.newspapers.com/image/353669011/ (Accessed 11 Sept 2020). Doc5808.pdf.
- "Hamilton County, Indiana Cemetery Database" Hamilton East Public Library. http://heplindianaroom.org/cemetery (Accessed 1 Aug 2020).
- "Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:K62C-WP8 : 28 Sept 2020), Arthur Foulke and Inez Iva Everman, 17 Apr 1920; citing Putnam, Indiana, United States, Marriage Registration, Indiana Commission on Public Records, Indianapolis; FHL microfilm 005014433. Doc5827.pdf.
- "Indiana Wills and Probate Records, 1798-1999". Database Online. Original Data: Indiana County, District and Probate Courts. www.ancestry.com,.
- "Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011" [database on-line]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Death Certificates, 1900—2011. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. Indiana Archives and Records Administration. www.ancestry.com, accessed.
- "U.S. Hinshaw Index to Selected Quaker Records 1680-1940" (Database Online). Foulke Family, Fall Creek mm, Madison County, Indiana. Original data: Hinshaw, William Wade. William Wade Hinshaw's Index to Unpublished Quaker Records. Swarthmore, Pennsylvania: Friends Historical Library, Swarthmore College. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 13 Jan 2019. Doc5038.pdf.

1910 US Census.

1920 US Census.

1930 U.S. Census.

Book.

Book: Atlas and Plat Book of Hamilton County Indiana. Noblesville, Indiana: The Enterprise Printing and Publishing Co/Noblesville Daily Ledger, 1922. Bk3602.

Census, US, 1920, Ross, Robert E., ID0085 Household, Doc6112.pdf.

City Directory, Indiana, Noblesville, Hamilton County, Indiana, 1920, Bk4433/Doc6568-Transcription.odt, (1920 Noblesville, Hamilton County, Indiana Directory. "W. H. Hoffman's City Directory of Noblesville, Indiana, 1920, Vol. II" Compiled by The Hoffman Directories, Quincy, Illinois, 1920. https://indianamemory.contentdm.oclc.org/digital/collection/HEPL/id/1294/rec/122, accessed 23 March 2023, Bk4433/Doc6568-Transcription.odt). Custom Id: Doc6568-Transcription.odt; Indiana Memory, Indiana. Web: https://indianamemory.contentdm.oclc.org/.

Court Record, Foulke, Arthur, ID0086, (Guardianship, 1911-1915), Doc6113.pdf.

Court Record, Foulke, Mary Frances Underwood, ID0078 (Guardianship, 1926-1936), Doc6101.pdf.

Court Record.

Database On-line.

Document, Federal - US.

Find a Grave Memorial.

Foulke Family Group Sheets for Edward, Hugh, Samuel, Judah, Jesse and George Families. Created by Myron Foulke Robbins, Sr ID0016. Doc0764.pdf.

George Foulke, ID0076 Household. "United States Census, 1910," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MKGT-W2M: accessed 18 March 2020), Jackson, Hamilton, Indiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) ED 101, sheet 2B, Dwelling 25, family 26, NARA microfilm publication T624 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1982), roll 353; FHL microfilm 1,374,366. Doc4746.pdf.

Headstone Inscription.

Information Obtained from Myron Foulke Robbins, Sr., ID0016, Source Unknown.

Interview - Walter Clifton Robbins ID0005 - 20 Mar 2007. Taped while driving in a car. Acc000875/Doc0883.pdf.

Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001. 22 Sept 2005. Acc000523/Doc0551.pdf.

Jesse Foulke Ancestry. Found in the William Francis and Sarah Foulke McShane Family Bible. Written possibly by James William McShane, between 1908 and 1924. Doc4826.pdf.

Lancaster, Harry Fred. The Lancaster Family: A History of Thomas and Phebe Lancaster of Bucks County, Pennsylvania. Huntington, Indiana: A J Hoover Printing Company, 1902. Bk2930.

Lucien Marcus Underwood and Howard J Banker, compiler; editor. The Underwood Families of America, vol 2. Lancaster, Pennsylvania: New Era Publishing Company, 1913, Bk3017.

Map, Indiana, Hamilton County, Arcadia, 1933, (Sanborn Map), Doc6561.pdf, (Sanborn Map of Arcadia, Hamilton County, Indiana, 1933). https://www.loc.gov/resource/g4094am.g4094am\_g022541933/?sp=1&st=image&r=0.184,-0.029,0.826,0.477,0 (accessed 21 March 2023), Doc6561.pdf). Custom Id: Doc6561.pdf;

Marriage Record.

Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary F., ID0078 (Guardianship, Feb 1928), Doc6070.pdf.

Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary F., ID0078 (Guardianship), Doc6069.pdf.

Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary F., ID0078 (Sale of Farm, Nov 1927), Doc4582.pdf.

Newspaper Article.

Obituary.

Population Schedule, Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana. SD 9, ED 85, Sheet 24A, Stamped Sheet 162, Line 40-46, George Foulke Household. Census Date 29 June 1900. Original NARA Data: T623. www.ancestry.com, accessed 24 Apr 2018. Acc000756/Doc4745.pdf.

Prairie Farmer's directory of Hamilton County, Indiana. Chicago, Illinois: Prairie Farmer Publishing Company, 1919. Bk4205.

Quaker Hinshaw Index.

Quaker Meeting Record.

Tipton Daily Tribune, Tipton, Tipton County, Indiana.

Walter C Robbins ID0005. Interview 29 Sept 2005. Interviewed by his son, ID0001. Acc001067/Doc0740.pdf. Acc001067/Doc0740.pdf.

Web Page, RobbHaas.

Web Page.